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PHILIP M. SMALL
Counsslor at Law

direct dial: 860-509-6575
psmall@brownrudnick.com

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND
FEDERAL EXPRESS

October 27, 2010

Daniel F. Caruso, Chairman
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051
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CityPlace |

185 Asylum
Street

Hartford
Connecticut
06103

tel 860.509.6500
fax 860.509.6501

Re:  Docket No. 187A -PDC-EIl Paso Milford LLC Certificate of Environmental Compatibility
and Public Need for the Milford Power Project located off of Oronoque Road in Milford,
Connecticut—Withdrawal of October 21, 2010 Request to Reopen Docket No. 187 to
Implement Thomas Commission Executive Report Recommendations in Parallel with Docket

No. NT-2010

Dear Chairman Caruso:

Milford Power Company LLC (“Milford Power”) hereby withdraws its October 21, 2010
Request to Reopen Docket No. 187 to Implement Thomas Commission Executive Report
Recommendations in Parallel with Docket No. NT-2010. As a result of this withdrawal, Milford
Power understands that the Connecticut Siting Council will implement Thomas Commission
recommendations applicable to Milford Power in its Docket No. 187A related to the suspension of dual

fuel use.

Please contact me with any questions.
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